
Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing
DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION
THE Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT), District Four 

ANNOUNCES two Public Kick-Off Meeting TO WHICH ALL PERSONS ARE INVITED.

DATES AND TIMES: Thursday, May 16, 2019. Elected Officials/Agencies Meeting: 2:30 p.m. – 4:30 p.m.
Thursday, May 16, 2019. Public Meeting: 5:30 p.m. – 7:30 p.m., with a Formal Presentation 6:00 p.m.
PLACE: The Inn at Boynton Beach, 480 W. Boynton Beach Boulevard, Boynton Beach, FL 33435
GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: 
The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT), District Four, will conduct a Public Kick-Off Meeting for SR 9/I-95 from South of Woolbright Road to North of Woolbright Road in Palm Beach County, Florida. The purpose of this study is to address traffic spillback onto I-95, and improve interchange operations and safety through the 2045 design year horizon. 

This Kick-Off Meeting is being held to give the public an opportunity to express their comments and concerns about the project. Project representatives will be available during the Kick-Off Meeting to discuss the project, answer questions and receive comments.
A COPY OF THE AGENDA MAY BE OBTAINED BY CONTACTING: Humberto Arrieta, PE, Project Manager, Florida Department of Transportation, District Four, 3400 West Commercial Boulevard, Fort Lauderdale, Florida 33309, or humberto.arrieta@dot.state.fl.us.
Public participation is solicited without regard to race, color, national origin, age, sex, religion, disability or family status.
PURSUANT TO THE PROVISIONS OF THE AMERICANS WITH DISABILITIES ACT, ANY PERSON REQUIRING SPECIAL ACCOMODATIONS TO PARTICIPATE IN THE PUBLIC MEETING IS ASKED TO ADVISE THE AGENCY AT LEAST
Seven (7) days 
BEFORE THE Public Kick-Off Meeting BY CONTACTING: Humberto Arrieta, PE at (954)777-4152 or toll free at 1(866)336-8435, ext. 4152 or by email at humberto.arrieta@dot.state.fl.us. Any persons who require translation services (free of charge) should also contact Mr. Humberto Arrieta, PE seven (7) days before the meeting.
FOR MORE INFORMATION, YOU MAY CONTACT:
Humberto Arrieta, PE, Florida Department of Transportation, District Four, 3400 West Commercial Boulevard, Fort Lauderdale, Florida 33309, by telephone (954)777-4152 or toll free at 1(866)336-8435, ext. 4152 or by email at humberto.arrieta@dot.state.fl.us. You may also visit the project website at www.fdot.gov/project/95atwoolbright.com.

